November 19, 2012

30 Chesley St

Dear Mr. Martell

In regard to the 11/12/12  violation notice for 30 Chesley Ave (attachment), please accept my apologies for the delays in implementing the schedule I worked out with Lt. Wallace.

I have also enclosed the previous documentation.

Other than being upside down in the property with it barely producing funds sufficient to cover the loan and taxes. We are trying to stay current with the obligations and not let this go to foreclosure.  I offer no excuses but  am requesting an extension of Lt Wallace’s already generous terms. You may know there was a small fire there in October which required about $2000 in porch repairs (the code violations were a non factor). That, a current rental turn over,… I could go on but, I do wish to reassure you that the previous conditions were not completely ignored. 

Since July I have contracted with Southern Maine Artisans Andrew Stone to do the doors. Andy actually had two on order (well before I received this notice), and they are presently at Wallboard supply. The fire restoration took precedence for the time being. The sprinkler heads were supposed to be installed by another party (tenant) and have been in the basement there for a while.

May I propose that within a month the second floor doors will be replaced. Also within a month the sprinkler heads will be installed over the boilers.

